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Report from Uganda 

The Romans Project board is 

pleased to announce the 

appointment of a new National 

Facilitator for Uganda, Pastor 

Bernard Bakunda, who is taking 

over leadership from the interim 

Facilitator, Dr. Lazarus Seruyange. 

We are very thankful to Dr. 

Seruyange for stepping in to lead 

the Romans Project in Uganda 

when he was needed, and for his 

recommendation and equipping 

of a capable new Facilitator.  

 

A recent report highlighted the 

progress of the Romans Project 

in many regions of Uganda, and 

the impact the Challenge is 

having on the lives of individuals, 

families, and congregations. 

Moses, a man who recently 

completed the Challenge, shared 

that the Romans Project has 

helped him and his family to 

grow spiritually. As he shared 

what he was learning from the 

book of Romans, their faith in 

the Lord grew stronger, and even 

his 11-year-old son developed a 

desire for reading the Bible.   

 

Moses serves as an usher in his 

church and is now going to 

recruit his fellow ushers to also 

do the Romans Project.   

 

Pray for Pastor Bernard to draw 
strength from the Lord and 

wisdom from His Word as he 
begins this new leadership role. 

Pray also for the Lord’s 
protection as Uganda has been 
hit with an outbreak of a new 
strain of the Ebola virus that is 

severe and often fatal. 
 

East/West Africa Gatherings 

From October 31-November 9, 

Romans Project National 

Facilitators and leaders from 20 

countries will be gathering for 

two separate conferences. The 

first will be in Nairobi, Kenya, and 

the second in Accra, Ghana. 

International Director Pastor Carl, 

Director of Ministry Pastor Gary 

Dozier, and Board Member Mark 

Loomis, will be joining them from 

RP Headquarters in Portland, 

Oregon, to teach, equip and 

encourage them. Carl has chosen 

the book of 1 Thessalonians to 

walk through with them. He has 

asked each of them to read the 

book fifty times and to write it 

out by hand prior to the 

Gathering. 

 
Praise God for this opportunity 
for the leaders of the Romans 
Project to come together after 

several years of being unable to 
gather in person. Pray that this 
time will equip and encourage 

the leaders and build unity 
amongst them as fellow co-

laborers for the Lord and for the 
RP Ministry. 

 

A Brief Exposition of Romans 

This is the title of a recently 

published book by Pastor Scott 

Gilchrist that was actually birthed 

out of the Romans Project. In 

2014, Pastor Scott was invited to 

teach a survey of Romans at a 

conference in Ethiopia. He taught 

the entire book of Romans in 

eighteen sessions over the 

course of five days. Those 

sessions have been translated 

into several languages and have 

been widely distributed and 

listened to throughout many 

countries. This brief commentary 

is the product of those teaching 

sessions. Pastor Scott’s book is 

now available for purchase at 

Amazon.com. 

Bernard Bakunda 


